COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, March 15, 2014
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), William F. Maier, Elise L. Fitzsimmons, Dennis B. Guerri, Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: Nancy J. Fishell, and Lucy A. Ferriss.
Public Present: Phil Wheeler.
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:02 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Hearing no response, he dispensed with the remainder of the reading, noting that[image: image1.png]


 everyone present acknowledged that they were familiar with the procedural provisions of the OML. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Mr. Lerner stated that he was aware that Heather Hunt will recorded the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Mr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Mr. Ronzio stated that agendas for the meeting are on the table. He distributed copies to those in attendance.
1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None

2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from December 11th 2013, January 11th 2014 and February 22nd  2014 - Mr. Lerner stated a review of the December, January and February meeting minutes would take place at the April 12th meeting. The December meeting minutes had previously been tabled in January due to an insufficient number of prudential committee members who were present at the December meeting.
3. Dam Management -
a. Big and Little Robin Dam Project- Progress Status Report - Mr. Lerner stated that there currently are no updates to report. He reported that the surface slopes are still snow covered and there appears to be no visible change in the structures.
b. Alan A Dale Drive-Culvert Damage/SFRMD Bill - Mr. Lerner noted that he spoke with Marty Feit the road district’s clerk/treasurer about the unpaid bills. In the conversation Mr. Feit reported that he did not review the bills White Wolf had submitted and was unaware of the discrepancies. Mr. Lerner stated that Mr. Fiet would seek to get the correct documentation and resubmit it to the Lake District. 
c. Ecosystem Flow Routing Structure Design Modification - Mr. Lerner noted that this is a spring project. 
d. Big and Little Robin Dam Access Control - Gating, Signage & Safety - Mr. Lerner stated that they are working on this. He reiterated that as far as the signage, gating, etc. goes, it will also be done in the springtime. The item will remain on the agenda until the action is completed.
e. Lancelot Dam Project - Inspection/Preliminary Survey Work/Easements - Mr. Lerner stated that the district received an email from Root Engineering concerning the Phase I Engineering Agreement yesterday, and Attorney Goodman has not had time to review it. Mr. Ronzio passes out copies of the agreement. Mr. Lerner also read aloud the response Mr. Root sent to the Office of Dam Safety regarding this inspection cycle given that the dam is still in the process of reconstruction. Committee members briefly discuss. Mr. Eldred made a motion to allow Mr. Lerner to sign a contract with Root Engineering on the behalf of the Lake District once it has been reviewed by Attorney Goodman, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded, Unanimous approval. 
f. Little Robin Outlet – Little Robin Spillway Height - Mr. Lerner stated that Little Robin Lake height issue would be addressed in the spring after the snows melt. 

g. Dam and Beach Maintenance Contracts- Summer 2014 - Mr. Lerner noted that Mr. Rosenthal was not present so this topic will be tabled.
h. Big and Little Robin Boundary Easement Issues - Mr. Lerner stated that the resolution of boundary easement issues on Big Robin will be precedent setting, and will define how the district deals with Little Robin. Mr. Ronzio briefly reviewed the progress to date stating that the final decision rests with proprietors. Mr. Lerner explained that the disposition of property for governmental entities is addressed in state statutes as well as in the district’s bylaws and that is the rationale for the advice of the title company's attorneys the district’s own counsel rendered. Mr. Ronzio reiterated that the Lake District desire in the Big Robin dam boundary case is to own the entire dam structure including the headwall of the dam’s low level outlet, which at present is on land owned by Kay and Howard Lerner. Mr. Ronzio further noted that when a tentative agreement is reached between the involved parties a warrant article will be drafted and presented to the proprietors at the Annual Meeting.  
Mr. Wheeler presented his case and claim regarding the location of boundary of his property and that of the Little Robin dam/spillway right-of-way.  Committee members discuss that they expect there would have to be some give and take on both sides.  The committee postulated that an exchange of land to redefine the boundary between the two parties may be acceptable or that Mr. Wheeler may wish to purchase property from the district based on its appraised market value. Mr. Lerner stated that he personally hired an attorney to handle his case. Discussion continued for a while when Mr. Taylor made a motion that the district’s attorney on behalf of the Lake District enter into negotiations with Phil Wheeler or his representative in this land matter, Bill seconds the motion; Unanimous Approval. Mr. Maier reminds committee members that this will have to be moved on rather quickly, if it is to appear on the warrant for the Annual Meeting. 
Mr. Wheeler stated that he is good with the motion, and confirmed that he understood that this is a recommendation that will eventually have to be approved by the proprietors. Mr. Lerner gave Ms. Goodman's phone number to Mr. Wheeler as requested.

j. USDA/Loan Status Report - Mr. Ronzio noted that he and Attorney Goodman have been in touch with the USDA. Mr. Ronzio stated that the USDA has again requested some additional information. He explained that as a result of those discussions he and Attorney Goodman are currently working with Unibank to extend the current loan for an addition 6 months. He reported that Unibank vice president Margaret McClain would proceed to conduct a loan auction as it had with the initial loan and this auction would be held prior to May1st.  He reported that the anticipated new loan rate would be similar to the one the district received last May, which was approximately one-half of 1 percent.
4.Lake Management – Mr. Maier reported that he has had conversation with the Housatonic Basin and Sampling and there is no need to meet with them. He reported that testing would be done weekly. Mr. Maier explained that Housatonic Basin and Sampling would begin taking samples the week before Memorial Day and continue to do so through Labor Day. He noted that the projected the cost for weekly testing will be $4,200.00.   Additionally, Mr. Maier stated that if there is a problem with the water, Housatonic Basin and Sampling will report the results the Town of Becket Board of Health as it is required to do so by state law and also to Mr. Maier directly. Mr. Maier stated he would verbally get the word out. He noted that the Town of Becket Board of Health would be still responsible for posting the affected beach site or sites. 

Mr. Ronzio noted that the Department of Public Health sent the district a letter expressing concern about the location of two of the eight beaches. He further noted that the district really must post the names of all the beaches, as soon as possible. Mr. Lerner states that he spoke with the department and clarified the issue. 

Mr. Maier stated that Aquatic Control Technology (ACT) is currently scheduled to be at the April Conservation Commission Meeting. Mr. Maier explained that he has included a cost of $1,500 to cover the Notice of Intent fee. Committee members briefly discuss, Mr. Ronzio explains that he will also speak with the Conservation Commission at that meeting regarding the weed cutter.

5. Beach and Boat Management - Mr. Lerner stated that discussion regarding mowing the dams and beaches will be tabled until the next meeting as there is nothing new at this time to report. 

a. Beach Sand Replenishment - 2014 Swim Season- Tabled until the next meeting. 

b. Beach/ Dam Signage - Also tabled until the next meeting. 

6 Acquisitions/Donations-Status Report- Mr. Ronzio noted that Attorney Goodman is still in negotiations with the town. Regarding two parcels adjacent /on Lancelot dam. 
7. Website - Mr. Lerner notes that Lucy continues to need input. 
8. Any other business to come before the Committee - Mr. Eldred stated he wanted to speak before the committee as a property owner. In this capacity he address the committee and stated that he would like to purchase a small piece of land that abuts his property. He noted that he currently and has for some time mowed this strip of land and often parks his boat on it. Mr. Eldred presents a plan of the property. Mr. Ronzio noted that this property was recently surveyed, as it is part of the Big Robin Lake Dike project. Committee members discussed the process of purchasing district land to include having to go before the proprietors and eventually the Town’s Planning Board.
    a. Officers and Directors Insurance - Mr. Ronzio stated that the district received a bill for this coverage. Committee members directed Mr. Ronzio to pay the bill so that there is no lapse in the policy. 

    b. Budget - Mr. Lerner confirms that everyone has a copy of the last two years of the budget as well as a copy of the new proposed budget. Mr. Ronzio briefly reviews the proposed budget with Committee members present. Committee members discuss bond dam repayment, as well as other line items presented. 

Mr. Maier stated that his requested budget is $18,000. Mr. Ronzio noted using a three percent increase model the Lake Management Budget would be approximately $300 less, Mr. Maier stated that he is fine with that number.

Mr. Ronzio stated that the district would have from this point forward to include annual cost for mowing of the dams as part of the Dam Management budget. He noted that since this has never been done the projected cost of this service are anyone’s guess until vendors bid on the project. 

Mr. Maier stated that he doesn’t understand why they are trying to keep the budget numbers so tight, explaining that many of their costs have gone up considerably and that it would be understandable for the budget to also be raised to cover those expenses. Committee members discussed what a reasonably budget might be but stated that it is more important to ensure that the district have enough money to do all that needs to be done. 

Committee members continue to review the proposed budget, briefly discussing each of the line items presented. Committee members agreed on preliminary budget amounts as follows: Dam Management $50,000, Lake Management $17,662, Beach/Boat Management $10,000, Prudential Committee $383, District Expenses $13,505, Employee Expense $103, Insurance $1,775, Unclassified Expense $4,000, Outsource Services $6,000, General Fund $6,239, Stability Fund $1, Overlay account $1,250, Revenue/Bond notice account $2,450.  Mr. Ronzio states that he will work on the numbers discussed and email all committee members the new budget as discussed. 

Mr. Lerner noted that the SFNA has requested $150 to put toward their newsletter. Committee members agree that is a reasonable request. Mr. Taylor makes a motion to budget a sum of $150 to cover a portion of the publication cost of the SFNA newsletter, Mr. Maier seconded motion; Unanimous Approval.

Mr. Eldred agreed to draft a report on the Dam and send it forward to the SFNA for their newsletter, Mr. Maier also agreed to also send a report on Lake Management. Mr. Lerner stated that he would ask Mr. Rosenthal to report on Beach and Boat Management. 

Committee members discussed drafting an Emergency Action Plan for Lancelot Dam now that is had been identified and classified by the Office of Dam Safety.  

9. Public Input - No public present.
10. Review Correspondence - Committee members read and reviewed all correspondence.

11. Warrant #7 FY2014 Operating Budget - Mr. Ronzio reviewed the warrant to include all bills to be paid. Committee members discussed. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Mr. Maier seconded; Unanimous Approval.

12. Adjournment - Mr. Taylor made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Maier seconded. Meeting is adjourned at 12:27 PM.

Schedule - Next meeting Saturday, April 12, 2014.

Respectfully submitted,
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